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Olds High School 

Did you know that Olds High 

School: 

¶ Is consistently at or above provin-
cial average in diploma & 
achievement exams with a 96.1% 
acceptable rate for diploma exams 
and an 90.6% acceptable rate for 
achievement exams. 

¶ Is consistently above the provincial 
average for students completing 
grade 12 with an 92.2% comple-
tion rate. 

¶ Runs 36 different clubs or teams 
to enhance life outside of the 
classroomñthese include athlet-
ics, fine arts, & global awareness. 

¶ Offers a wide range of complemen-
tary courses for students to choose 
from. 

¶ Has a strong affiliation with the 
community to offer RAP and 
Green Certificates. 

¶ Is recognized as an Interna-
tional UNESCO School for the 
work done in creating a 
culture of peace & non-
violence. 

¶ Is affiliated with Olds College 
to offer programs not available 
in  traditional high schools. 

¶ Was the host of the 2015 
Provincial Leadership Confer-
ence. 

¶ Above provincial average in 
students qualifying for the 
Rutherford Scholarship with a 
69.7 % eligibility rate. 

¶ Awarded over $112,000 in 
scholarships in the 2014-
2015 school year. 

¶ Is a provincial leader in high 
school redesign. 

¶ One of three schools in Canada 
participating in NORCAN, a 
math education study with 
Canada and Norway. 

         October 2016 

It is very important to keep your childõs 

DEMOGRAPHIC INFORMATION up to 

date.  Please make changes on the orange 

form that was mailed home, sign it and 

then return to the Olds High School Of-

fice. 

Ms. Vanderveldenõs PE 10 
class was able to participate in 
the planting of 1000 tulip 
bulbs at the Olds Hospital 
Long Term Care Gardens on 
October 3.  The Olds Hospital 
Ladies Auxilliary were one of 
150 organizations chosen to 
participate in the Canadian 
Garden Council and Vesey 
Bulbs 150 Anniversary Cele-
bration Garden. The students 
worked along side other vol-
unteers to plant 500 red and 
500 white bulbs which will 
bloom next spring in honour 
of Canadaõs 150th Birthday. 

 



A Message from the Superinten-
dent 

Chinookõs Edge takes enormous 
pride in the safe and caring cul-
ture in each of our schools. 

Ensuring everyone in our 
schools feels safe is the founda-
tion for quality learning, teach-
ing and healthy development ð 
and that is precisely what you 
can expect for your child in 
Chinookõs Edge. We dedicate a 
great deal of time and resources 
to meet this priority, and we 
work together to focus on all 
aspects of safety ð physical, so-
cial and emotional. 

We know that meaningful rela-
tionships and trust are funda-
mental for our students to learn 
and develop in healthy ways, 
and achieve success as compas-
sionate and innovative global 
citizens. Everyone at Chinookõs 
Edge is working to bring our 
Mission and Vision to life by 

ensuring we are a school division 
filled with safe, healthy and hap-
py students and staff. 

 

Kurt Sacher 
Superintendent of Schools  
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OLDS HIGH SCHOOL 

Mission 

Chinookõs Edge School Division will engage every student 

in meaningful learning by challenging, encouraging 

and believing in them. 

 

Vision 

Chinookõs Edge School Division will be universally recognized 

as a collaborative learning community where learning is 

personalized for all students to achieve success as 

compassionate and innovative global citizens. 

The Chinookôs Edge  

Superintendency Team: 

(accessible by calling Divi-

sion Office at 403-227-7070 

or toll free 1-800-561-9229): 

 

Kurt Sacher 
(Superintendent of Schools) 

Wanda Christensen 
(Associate Superintendent of 

Student Services) 

Dr. Lissa Steele (Associate 

Superintendent of Learning 

Services)  

Ray Hoppins (Associate 

Superintendent of People 

Services) 

Shawn Russell (Associate 

Superintendent of Corporate 

Services) 

Allan Tarnoczi (Associate 

Superintendent of Corporate 

Services) 

Karyn Barber (Associate 

Superintendent of  System 

Services) 

Please note:  

At the request of the Gov-
ernment of Alberta, who is 
working to raise awareness 
about the dangerous illicit 
drug Fentanyl, we wanted 
to make you aware of a link 
that provides important 
information on the Parent 
section of our website 
(www.cesd73.ca). 

http://www.cesd73.ca/documents/general/Fentanyl%20Information%20Sheet.pdf
http://www.cesd73.ca


October is upon us and there 
are a few things to prepare 
for.  On October 14, 2016 we 
will be sending out interim 
reports to all students who are 
underachieving or not passing 
at this point.  As another fol-
low-up, please make sure that 
you can access the parent por-
tal of PowerSchool to monitor 
progress and attendance. 
 
This week Olds High School 
will host the first Indigenous 
Conference in the district.  
Students from across Chi-
nookõs Edge will be exploring 
aspects and issues facing indig-
enous students.  At this point 
we are hopeful it will become 
an annual event. 
 
Parent Teacher interviews are 
set for October 26, 2016.  As 
has been the process the past 

few years, we will be available 
from 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm and 
6 pm to 8:30 pm.  Meetings 
are on a drop in basis. As 
some teachers are in high de-
mand, there may be sign up 
lists to help schedule for those 
particular teachers. 
 
Finally, at the end of the 
month, will be the Gowns for 
Grads Gala event in which 
used grad gowns will be avail-
able for purchase (October 27 
and 28, 2016). 
 
It has been a good start so far.   
Please know that we are avail-
able to discuss any issues and 
concerns that might arise.  
Thank you for your support. 

 
Tom Christensen 

Principal 

OHS School Council does not 
fundraise; we are an advisory 
council.  Discussions at our 
meetings revolve around Stu-
dent Leadership, the CLC 
Governance Team and the 
Principalõs report - which 
covers upcoming school 
events such as Get Real Day 
on October 4 and hosting the 
Indigenous Day on October 
5.  There is always time for 
comments from the table to 
give everyone present the 
opportunity to bring up any-
thing they want discussed re-
garding the school and school 
community. 

The date of the next OHS 
School Council Meeting has 
been changed to October 24, 
2016 at 7 p.m. ð so we donõt 
conflict with Halloween night! 
  
The first meeting of the OHS 
School Council was Septem-
ber 26 with ten at-
tendees.  We welcomed Sylvia 
Martens as our new Council 
Secretary and Lana Cissell as 
our new Chairperson.  Thank 
you both for stepping up and 
taking on these key roles.  We 
are still looking for a Vice 
Chair. 
  

 Come out to the next meet-
ing:  OCTOBER 24, 2016 at 
7 p.m. 
  

Colleen Sturrock 
  

A Message from Our Pr incipalA Message from Our Pr incipalA Message from Our Pr incipal   

OHS School Counci lOHS School Counci lOHS School Counci l   
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Come out to the next 

meeting:  OCTOBER 

24, 2016 at 7 p.m. in 

the OHS Conference 

Room. 



Hello and welcome back to 

the routines of fall.  We are 

looking forward to another  

great year with many activities 

centered a round our 

UNESCO themes -  Inter-

Cultural Education, Human 

Rights Education, Education 

for Sustainable Development 

and UNESCO Schools  and 

the work of the UN. 

Olds High will be co-hosting a 

division wide gathering of 

Indigenous students from 

grades  5-12 on October 5, 

2016. In conjunction with this 

there is a concert in the works 

for that evening,  featuring 

Juno award winning musician 

George Leach.    

This fall, High School students 

can sign up for  Connections, 

a Multi-Cultural,  Environ-

mental  Leadership course that 

centers around a four day 

camp at Kamp Kiwanis on 

October 24 ð 28, 2016.  

There is some online work to 

do before we go and a project 

to create upon our return that 

shares something the students 

have learned with other stu-

dents in our school.  For more 

details about this please con-

tact Bev Toews at 403-556-

3391 ex  4622  

News from the UNESCO DeskNews from the UNESCO DeskNews from the UNESCO Desk   
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Spend Spr ing Break 2017 in New York CitySpend Spr ing Break 2017 in New York CitySpend Spr ing Break 2017 in New York City   
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Drama club is busy working on this year's musical pro-

duction. We are in need of . . . . size 11 men's roller 

skates (not blades), Archie Bunker chair (like a recliner 

but does not recline), anything that would fit into the 

1920's (feathers, fringe etc.), long lounge chair with 2 

wheels on one side (like for lounging by the pool), a 

camera or 2 that would fit the era, a chaise lounge (as in 

a dressing room), a bar cart (metal frame with 2 glass 

shelves), an aviator's hat, and the list goes on and on 

and . . . . . . .  



 

Spar tan CountrySpar tan CountrySpar tan Country   
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hƭŘǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  /ǳǊƭƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 

hI{ {ǇŀǊǘŀƴǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎǳǊƭƛƴƎ Ǌǳƴǎ ƛƴ Ŏƻƴπ

ƧǳƴŎǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ hƭŘǎ /ǳǊƭƛƴƎ /ƭǳō WǳƴƛƻǊ ǇǊƻπ

ƎǊŀƳΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƛǎ Ϸрм ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ōŀǎƛŎ ŜǉǳƛǇπ

ƳŜƴǘΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ Řŀȅ 

ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ муΣ нлмс όǘŜŀƳ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƴƻ ƛŎŜ 

ǝƳŜύ   ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŎǳǊƭƛƴƎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

нрΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ Ƴŀȅ Ǌǳƴ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ aŀǊŎƘΦ 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŎǳǊƭ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦǊƻƳ оΥпр 

ǳƴǝƭ рΥол ǇƳΦ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ŎǳǊƭŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀǘ 

ǘƘŜ hƭŘǎ /ǳǊƭƛƴƎ /ƭǳō ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŜǾŜƴǘ  ƻƴ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ пΣ нлмсΣ м ǇƳ ς п ǇƳ ŀƴŘ т 

ǇƳ ς ф ǇƳ ƻǊ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ рΣ нлмсΣ  р 

ǇƳ ς т ǇƳΦ  [ŀǘŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ 

ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ōȅ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǝƴƎ 

aǊǎΦ [ƛōōȅ /ƭŀǊƪ ŀǘ hƭŘǎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƻǊ YŀǊŜƴ 

{ǿŀŜƴŜǇƻŜƭΣ WǳƴƛƻǊ /ǳǊƭƛƴƎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΦ

όƪǎǿŀŜƴϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύ 

The Cross Country team had an excellent perfor-

mance at the CESD Invitational meet.  All runners 

placed in the top 10 in their category and all will ad-

vance to zones next week. Results: 

¶ 1st Emily Martinez 

¶ 2nd Jordan Saunders 

¶ 3rd William Merritt 

¶ 3rd Melissa Silberer 

¶ 6th Vince Van't Klooster 

¶ 6th Faith Walton  

¶ 6th Brandon Green 

¶ 6th Nicole Green 

¶ 9th David Hoppins 

Congratulations Team! 

The OHS Spartan Girls soccer 

team placed first this weekend at 

the Drumheller tournament. 

They won against Notre Dame 9-

1, battled hard to beat Drumhel-

ler 2-0 and defeated Strathmore 

in the final 4-1.  Congratulations 

girls! 

mailto:kswaen@hotmail.com
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Spartan Football players are selling Spartan Discount 

Cards. The discount applies to local businesses and res-

taurants in Olds. They are $20. The cards are available 

to buy through a player on the football team or through 

the Olds High School Office. This is a fundraiser for the 

team. 



 

CLC Learning Commons CLC Learning Commons CLC Learning Commons    
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Parent Contact 
If you are interested in being 
part of the OHS Parent Contact 
List which will include emails 
from Mrs. Statchuk regarding 
scholarships, post secondary 
opportunities for your son/
daughter, helpful websites, 
career planning, and other rele-
vant information email Mrs. 
S t a t c h u k  a t  l s t a t c h -
uk@cesd73.ca 
 
Grad Application  
A personal career consultation 
with Mrs. Statchuk is a service 
OHS provides for all grade 12 
students and parents. Grade 12 
students received their Detailed 
Academic Report (DAR) and a 
graduation application form at 
the General Grad meeting on 
October 4. Students are asked 
to bring an updated resume 
with them for the career con-
sultation. Mrs. Statchuk is avail-
able in blocks 3 and 4 and every 
second day in block 2. Parents 
are strongly encouraged to at-
tend with their son/daughter. 
To book your career consulta-
tion contact Mrs. Statchuk at 
lstachuk@cesd73.ca or 403-
556-3391 ext 4637. 
 
Take Our Kids To Work 
All grade 9 students will partic-
ipate in the Take Our Kids To 
Work Program on Wednesday, 
November 2. Information and 
permission forms will be given 
to all grade 9 students and can 
be found on the school website. 
If you have any questions please 
contact Mrs. Statchuk at 556-
3391 or lstatchuk@cesd73.ca 
 
Whatõs Next? Parent-
Student Information Meet-
ing 

All students and parents (grades 
9-12) are invited to attend an 
information evening in the 
TransCanada Theatre, Fine Arts 
Building on Tuesday, Novem-
ber 1 at 7 pm. The evening will 
include information about how 
parents can assist their children 
with career exploration and 
post-secondary planning. The 
presentation will include a 
guided walk-through of the 
Apply Alberta website, My 
Blueprint, and other useful 
resources. Financial and post-
secondary institutions, and rep-
resentatives from other career 
resources will be available in 
the foyer before and after the 
meeting. With applications to 
numerous post-secondary insti-
tutions opening October 1, this 
evening will be designed not 
only for grade 12 students and 
parents but all high school stu-
dents..itõs never too early to be 
informed. 
 
Career Information for 
Parents 
As part of the Webi-
nar Wednesday calendar, Al-
berta School Councils presents 
one hour online sessions with 
CAREERS: the Next Genera-
tion at 9:30 am or 8:30 pm, 
accessible through home com-
puters, laptops or mobile devic-
es. 
Three upcoming webinars are: 

¶ CAREERS: Choosing 
a Direction  

¶ CAREERS: Helping 
Youth Choose 

¶ CAREERS: Support-
ing Youth Explor-
ing   

 
For more details, visit the OHS 
website for the complete Stu-
dent Services Scoop. 

Green Certificate Induc-
tion Meeting 
Any student interested in regis-
tering for Green Certificate 
must attend the induction 
meeting with their parent and 
trainer (if the trainer is some-
one other than the studentõs 
parent) on Thursday, October 
20 at 7:30 am in the OHS 
Commons. If you are interested 
in attending please email Mrs. 
Tschoumy at  c tschou-
my@cesd73.ca. 
 
Attention Grade 12 Stu-
dents!! 
Be sure you are checking post-
secondary institute websites for 
dates of important eventsé
Open House, Spend a Day, 
Information Sessions, Applica-
tion dates, and other relevant 
info. Important dates are listed 
in the complete Student Ser-
vices Scoop on our website. 
 
Scholarship Information 
OHS students can access the 
scholarship live binder on the 
school website through Student 
Services Scholarships Student 
Services www.oldshigh.ca. In 
the live binder, scholarships are 
categorized monthly according 
to their deadline dates. Dead-
lines for The Loran Award and 
the TD Canada Trust Scholar-
ship for Community Leadership 
are coming up in October and 
November.  Please check out 
the live binder or complete 
Student Services Scoop on our 
website for more information. 

Student Services ScoopStudent Services ScoopStudent Services Scoop   
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http://www.oldshigh.ca/documents/general/Student%20Services%20Scoop%20October%202016.pdf
http://www.oldshigh.ca/documents/general/Student%20Services%20Scoop%20October%202016.pdf
http://www.oldshigh.ca/documents/general/Student%20Services%20Scoop%20October%202016.pdf
http://www.oldshigh.ca/documents/general/Student%20Services%20Scoop%20October%202016.pdf
http://www.livebinders.com/play/play/62393
http://www.oldshigh.ca/documents/general/Student%20Services%20Scoop%20October%202016.pdf


Important Dates to Remember 
October 4 ñ General Grad Meeting 

October 4 ñ Grade 9 Get Real Day 

October 4&5 ñ Curling Registration 

October 5 ñ FNMI Indigenous Student Gathering 

October 7 ñ No School for Students 

October 10 ñ Thanksgiving Day ñ No school 

October 14 ñ Interim Reports 

October 17 ñ New York Trip Meeting 

October 20 ñ Green Certificate Induction Meeting 

October 24 ñ School Council Meeting 

October 26 ñ Parent Teacher Interviews 

October 27 ñ Gowns for Grads Gala 

November 1 ñ Whatõs Next? Parent Student Information Meeting 

November 2 ñ Take Our Kids To Work Day 

4500 50 Street, Ralph Klein Centre 

PO Box 3709 

Olds, AB  T4H 1P5 
 

Phone: 403-556-3391 

Fax: 403-556-3375 

E-mail: olds.high@gmail.com 

Website:  www.oldshigh.ca 

   

If your child is absent, we require a 

phone call from a parent or guardian to 

excuse this absence preferably before 

the absence occurs.  You can also leave 

a message if it is before/after office 

hours. We do NOT take notes.  Our 

phone number is 403-556-3391.  

School fee invoices were mailed out on October 3. If 

there are any families with financial difficulties a school 

fee waiver may be applied for. Please call Wendy at the 

school for the waiver form. Also if you would like to 

make payment arrangements, which makes the entire 

amount owing easier to pay, please call Wendy at the 

school. FULL PAYMENT OR PAYMENT ARRANGE-

MENTS (including application for school fee waivers) 

MUST BE DONE BY NOVEMBER 30, 2016. Payments 

can be made online by debit or credit (call the office for 

help with this if unsure), or come into the school with 

cash, cheque, debit or credit. Thank you for your 

prompt attention to this matter. 


